Tips for Parent Conferences and IEP Meetings

When you come to school for a parent-teacher conference or IEP meeting, the purpose of the meeting is to arrive at a better understanding of how your child is functioning in school and progressing toward achieving educational goals.  It is also to discuss promote his or her success in school.  The information, conclusions, and decisions that result from these meetings are important not only as guides for the immediate future, but as steps toward planning for the day when your child has completed public education and  "the yellow bus stops coming."   By the end of your child's years in public school at the end of the 12th grade or at age 21, what will count most will be your child's ability to function as independently in social and work-oriented situations both at home and in the community.  Here are some ideas that may be of help to you as you prepare to participate in meetings at school about your child.

1. GETTING READY:

___ Bring a notepad and pen

___ Bring a large envelope marked for the meeting.  If you cannot get one - 

       ask someone in the office for one before the meeting starts.

       Example: "IEP MEETING held on _______ (date)"

___ Write down a list your questions and concerns and bring it to the meeting

___ Talk with your child before the meeting to hear his or her comments about    

        school - if your child is able to respond to questions such as:  "What do you  

        like best?  What is the most fun?  What is hard for you in school?"

2. QUESTIONS YOU MIGHT ASK:

___  Where and in what ways is my child doing well?

___  Where are things difficult for my child?

___  Does my child follow directions from adults?

___  How independent is my child in the classroom, with his class work, in     

         other areas of life at school?

___  How well does he or she get along with other children?  How does 

         he/she handle problem situations and differences of opinion?

___  How can we help at home?

3. HOW  TO BE AN ACTIVE PARTICIPANT IN YOUR CHILD’S MEETING
___  Come to school and take part in the meeting.

___  Bring questions and ideas - Don't be afraid to bring and use a pad and                

         pencil during the meeting - We do it!! So can you!

___  Share information about how your child functions at home.

___  Take notes so you can remember ideas that arise

___  Ask for work samples so you can compare your child's performance from  

         year to year.

___  Ask questions.  Here are some ideas:

3.1   Academic Growth Area:

Please describe my child's work habits in your classroom.

What activities or subjects seem to really interest or please my child?

How does my child participate in group projects and group learning activities?

How well does my child work independently?

In which areas does my child need the most assistance?

3.2   Relationship Development:

Does my child relate to other children in the class?  

In what ways does my child interact with other students?

What types of activities do you think my child is ready to explore?

3.3   Parent Involvement:

What can I do at home to reinforce what my child is learning at school?

In what ways can I best support my child's social and academic growth?

May I take a few minutes to tell you about some factors at home that my affect my child's day at school?  (Examples: a new sibling or other addition to the family unit, changes in the living or parenting situation, health factors such as sleep, illness, anxieties, etc.)

4. BEFORE YOU LEAVE - AT THE END OF THE MEETING:

___  Make another appointment if there has not been enough time to 

        answer your questions or to resolve concerns.

___  Make arrangements or a plan for keeping in contact with the teacher 

        and other staff

___  Put your notes and other materials given to you at the meeting into an 

        envelope in which you can store these materials for future reference

